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Glen Osmond Road, Kenilworth Road and Young 
Street Intersection Pedestrian Improvements 
Concept Design 
The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) will be undertaking works 
to improve safety at the pedestrian crossing on Glen Osmond Road, adjacent Parkside 
Primary School.  
 
The project is one of eight locations across South Australia identified for upgrade as part of the broader 
strategy to improve road safety for all pedestrians but in particular children walking to and from school.  
 
The upgraded crossing will improve access to local schools and contribute to improved safety for all 
pedestrians crossing Glen Osmond Road. Safety improvements will include: 

• realigning the pedestrian crossing on Glen Osmond Road at Kenilworth Road; 
• widening the pedestrian island adjacent Parkside Primary School;  
• installation of new “Keep Clear” line marking across Glen Osmond Road at Kenilworth Road; 
• upgraded road lighting; and 
• new pedestrian fencing. 

 
Following extensive planning, the Department has released a proposed concept design for the Glen 
Osmond Road, Kenilworth Road and Young Street pedestrian improvements. We invite the community to 
view the proposed concept design, overleaf and on the project website 
(www.dit.sa.gov.au/ParksideCrossing). 
 
Feedback on the safety improvements will be open until Sunday, 24 September 2023. You can provide your 
feedback by emailing DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au or by calling 1300 794 880. 
 
Works are expected to commence in late 2023 and be completed in early 2024. 
 
If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 794 880 
or email DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au 
 
Kind Regards, 
Glen Osmond Road, Kenilworth Road and Young Street Intersection Pedestrian Improvements 
Project Engagement Team 
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